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This Council supports the development of facilities for cycling in the interests of 
improved health, reduced air pollution, less congestion, and more economical travel. 
In particular, Council recognises that secure cycle parking/storage facilities are 
fundamental in facilitating the bicycle as a practical mode of transport for Wirral 
residents.

Council recognises that efforts to update Wirral’s cycle parking standards have been 
ongoing for some time and looks forward to their implementation.

In the meantime, Council requests that  officers reporting to the Head of 
Regeneration and Planning and the Strategic Director of  Regeneration and 
Environment  adopt a robust approach in requiring all relevant planning applications 
to identify, on submitted plans, the provision of cycle-parking facilities at homes and 
destinations which comply with the approved Council Cycle-Parking standards 
contained in Supplementary Planning Guidance 42 (Cycle Parking), and 
supplementary Planning Guidance Document 2 (Designing for Self-contained Flat 
Development and Conversions).


